
 

Police Report – May 
 

Crime statistics for 
Serious Acquisitive 

Crime offences. 

 
 

Glenfield 

 
 

LFE Kirby Muxloe 

    

Theft of Motor Vehicle 2 1 0 

Theft from Motor Vehicle 18 11 1 

Burglary dwelling 6 3 2 

Burglary OTD 4 5 1 

Bike Theft 0 0 2 

Robbery 1 1 0 

Other  18 22 5 

    

Total 49 43 11 

 
Positive Outcomes from Crime  

 
An assault occurred on Dominion Road on the 5

th
 May where two persons known to each 

other were involved.  A suspect has been identified and enquiries are ongoing.  A 
burglary in Glenfield (Elm Tree Avenue) and another in LFE (Hinckley Road) have had 
suspects identified and arrested or interviewed.  Enquiries continue.  A robbery on 
Dominion Road has had suspects identified who were known to the aggrieved arrested 
and bailed pending further enquiries being completed.  A male has been arrested and 
charged for criminal damage to a building on Dominion Road.  A prolific suspect for theft 
from stores has been identified for a number of those committed in LFE.  Efforts continue 
to locate the individual.  A significant amount of cannabis was intercepted at a UK port 
bound for an address in LFE with a street value estimated at £80,000.00.  A person has 
been arrested and was remanded to court.  A suspect has been identified for a report of 
assault on the park in Kirby Muxloe.  Enquiries continue in relation to this. 
 

Emerging Crime Trends 
 
Theft from motor vehicles remain a substantial percentage of crimes committed in the last 
month.  Various items have been targeted.  Don’t become a victim of this type of offence, 
remove ALL belongings from your vehicle including your loose change, leave your glove 
box open to show that there is nothing inside it.  Ensure your car is locked.  Many of the 
reported theft from motor vehicles were insecure!  Bicycles remain hot property for 
criminals.  Secure yours inside a solid secure structure, then secure them with durable 
locks and ensure that you have security marked them and taken note of all the unique 
marks your bike has.  Lastly, make a note somewhere of your frame number (found on 
the underside of the bike where the pedals meet)! 
 
 
 

ASB 

 
An individual has reported he is receiving harassment from persons in Glenfield.  We are 
working with partner agencies to resolve this issue and attempting to identify suspects. 



 

A noise complaint was received from an address on Dominion Road.  This has been 
referred to the relevant partner agency. 
A report was made of drug taking around the Millenium Green.  Officers attended and as 
previous months no evidence of drugs have been seen by the officers and it was what the 
caller perceived to be occurring. 
Youths have been reported using an elderly residential complex gardens on Faire Road 
in Glenfield as a cut through to the shops and a youth has been cheeky to a resident 
upsetting them.  Times have been highlighted when this is prevalent and targeted patrols 
are being carried out to deter this behavior and the youths are currently being tracked 
down by the beat team to be dealt with. 
Youths have been identified as knocking on residents doors around Forest House Road 
in LFE and running away.  Some of these youths are known to the beat team who will be 
visiting them in due course and efforts are being made to identify more members of the 
groups. 
A report of stones being thrown by a group of local youths in Ellis Close, Glenfield was 
attended by officers with names being taken and a verbal warning being given to the 
youths.  Their details have been recorded should they persist in causing an issue in the 
area further action will be taken. 

 

Issues highlighted to police over the month 
 
It has been reported that persons have been attending an address on Faire Road 
Glenfield and taking advantage of an elderly person there.  We have details of those 
attending the address and are currently pursuing them and any potential crimes that may 
be being committed.  We are also putting the elderly person in touch with relevant 
authorities to try and assist them in managing various issues.  If you are in the Faire 
Road area please look out for any suspicious people in company with any elderly 
persons.  This can be a problem in any area, we urge you all to keep an eye out for 
potentially vulnerable people on your street wherever you live and report anything to us 
that seems like it may be an issue, especially where people may be ‘completing work on 
their behalf’. 
 
 

Warrants Executed  
 

None  

 
Beat Initiatives 

 
We were unfortunately were not able to be present for all of the day as advertised whilst 
on Wheatfield Close last month.  For that we apologize but we do have to change our 
plans on occasions as our varied job role requires. 
This month, following the good work of our Police Volunteer colleagues in Glenfield 
conducting Community Speed Watch patrols, the beat team are looking to conduct follow 
up speed enforcement patrols at those locations in Glenfield and other roads in Glenfield, 
Kirby Muxloe and LFE.  Speeding vehicles is a constant problem for all areas within the 
country and we will continue to do our part to try and keep the community as safe as 
possible from speeding motorists. 

 
Street Surgery  

 
There is a street surgery on 7

th
 June on Main Street in Kirby Muxloe at 1600 hours.  

Officers will be going door to door to discuss any issues residents have.  


